Hamilton High SSC and Governance Team

Meeting Minutes

January 24, 2008
2:43 p.m.

       Members Present:



Members Absent:      

Jim Allured - Principal



Jennifer Anderson – parent

Betty Boevers – Chairman



Niki Guillory - parent

Mary Kleinvachter – Co-Chair, teacher

Luke Hodlin - student

Marc Capralis – Secretary, teacher


Nathan Steele - student

Debra Nevills – Secretary, classified


Regina Rizo – student
Steve Crawford – teacher  

Rebekah Mortensen - teacher

Jim Koester - parent

Agenda Items:

1) Call to Order – The Hamilton School Site Council meeting was called to order at 2:43 p.m. on January 24, 2008.  
2)  Roll Call – Eight members were present including the Chair and Secretary.  Five members were absent.
3) Changes/Additions to the agenda – None.
4) Membership – No changes.
5) Minutes – The minutes from the November 29th SSC meeting were read and approved as corrected.
6) Public Comment – None.
7)  Academic Focus – Jim Allured talked about our district’s new academic focus on the teaching method known as Direct Instruction.  Our school has received some training in the Direct Instruction method, which teachers should be using now.  Mr. Allured passed out a three page flyer, “Cultural Shifts in a Professional Learning Community”.  
8) Collaboration Model – Mr. Allured said that we will continue to meet each month in our Professional Learning Groups to design, develop, and deliver school-wide Direct Instruction teaching techniques.  
9) Culture Shift – Mr. Allured said that over the next year, Hamilton High School will be shifting its purpose from focusing on individual teaching and content to focusing on learning and student demonstration of proficiency.  We will also be looking at new ways to evaluate and grade students. 
10)  Meeting Schedule – The next meeting will be about seven weeks away, and will be announced at a later time.
11)  Items from the floor – Marc Capralis presented a brief look at the National Endowment for the Arts recent study “To Read or Not to Read, A Question of National Consequence”.  Mr. Capralis suggested that the school might want to consider a Sustained Silent Reading program, and urged the SSC to continue supporting library funding as a top priority.


Chairman Boevers asked if there were any items to be added to 
the next meeting’s agenda.  Steve Crawford said that he wanted to add 
computer purchases, and Mr. Capralis wanted to add library funding.  Mr.
Allured added that we would discuss the categorical spending plan for this 
year at the next meeting.
12)  Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 3:58 P.M. 
